
         

    Upcoming Events:  

  July 7, 2022 Guild meeting 

  6:00 pm only, Ron Wears 
Park 

 August 6, 2022 Guild meeting 

Theresa Ward-presenting 
String Quilts 
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The Miami County Quilt Guild met for their July meeting July 7, 2022 at the 
Ron Weers park in Louisburg, Kansas. President Cee Kueser opened the 
meeting at 6pm with the following quote “There are no mistakes in quilting, 
only new patterns.”  Approximately 25 members were present with one 
guest, Grace Young, our scholarship recipient.  Zoom options turned out to 
not be optional due to an uncharged tablet.   

 
Members were asked for corrections or additions for the June minutes. 
Diane Burnett made a motion to accept minutes with no corrections. Marilyn 
Chandler seconded the motion and membership approved. 
 
Officer Reports: 
Correspondence: Thank you note from family of Karen Brown for the 
memorial. 

 
Treasurer’s Report; Sue Pierce presented the treasurer’s report. There 
was $252.59 income and $937.74 expenses during the past month resulting 
in $11,647.64 in the checking account and $4,153.83 in the money market. 
Cindy Wilbur made a motion to accept the report. Ben Havelka seconded 
the motion and members voted to accept. 
 
Membership  No new information. 

 
Programs: Theresa Ward will present a program in August on String Quilts. 
The workshop she plans to present on Saturday August 6 currently has 5 
people signed up. More needed to attend in order to have the workshop.    

 
Committee Reports 
Block of the month: Marilyn Chandler revealed the block for August, “Last 
in the Pool”.  
 
Quilt show: Kathy Havelka provided the updates. Form is available to 
submit info on quilts you plan to have in the show. The evening meeting in 
September will be the last time to submit. T-shirts for the show were shown, 
black and gray options. Costs are minimal and forms can be submitted with 
payment through the morning meeting in September. Please bring the items 
you want in the silent auction to the September meeting for voting. Quilts 
are needed for “bed turning” at the show. Quilts need an “interesting story” 



 

        Birthdays 

   8/1 Brenda Craig 

 8/3 Kathleen Fife 

 8/3 Mary Seibert 

 8/4 Margaret Baldwin 

 8/9 Teresa Bauer 

 8/9 Sonja Cototta 

 8/14 Terry Vogts 

 8/14 Nancy Hart- 

Kline 

 8/18 Verna Garrett 

 8/20 terri Weis 

 8/30 Mary Ann Thornton 

 8/31 Ben Havelka 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

and Cindy Wilbur will help you with the story if needed. Lonnie Vopat 
outlined plans to display quilts in store fronts around the square priori to the 
show. 10-12 quilts needed both large and small. If someone wants to sell 
their displayed quilt/ post a price, the money will go to the guild.   

 
Unfinished business: 
Election of officers 
Day President: Regina York 
2nd Vice President/Programs: Days Helen Kennon, Evening Cindy Toburen 
Day Secretary: Pam Pearson 
Treasurer: Cee Kueser 
Historian: Brandi Winkler 
Jackie McLean made the motion to accept the slate of officers. Second by 
Laura Davids followed by a vote of membership to accept the slate.   
  
New Business 
Miami County Fair: Laura explained the new online process for submitting 
quilts for show at the fair. Volunteers needed for check in, and hanging 
quilts. Several volunteered, if interested, contact Jerri Hefling. All quilts will 
be covered with plastic purchased by the guild in the past. There was much 
discussion and education about the various “ribbons'' awarded. Nancy Hart-
Kline made the motion that the guild provide the ribbon for the one category 
not covered by the fair board, Best of Show. Cindy Wilbur seconded the 
motion and membership voted in favor. Jerri and Karen Kiss will work 
together on securing that ribbon. 
  
Fall Retreat Applications are ready for the fall retreat, October 8-10. Due to 
changes in the billing at the retreat site, those attending the retreat need to 
get $100. to Karen Ulanski-Swank by July 15.    
 
Birthdays: A list of July birthdays were read and fat quarters available. Cee 
revealed that she is celebrating turning 70! Hoorah! 
 
Drawing winners 
Name Tag- Nancy H-K 
Door Prize- Debra Dameron  
Food Pantry- Ben Havelka 
BOM- Ginger Vail 

 
Announcements- Grace Young, the scholarship recipient, reviewed her 
plans for study and residence at K-State/  

 
Adjournment- Motion to adjourn by Laura Davids and second form Regina 
York. Membership voted in favor. 
 
Show and Tell- Nancy H-K showed several quilts prepared for the Ukraine 
project. 
 
Program; Six entries were displayed for the Challenge highlighting Trips 
and Travels. The entries along with the submitted stories were reviewed by 
all in attendance and voted on.  
First place ($50.) to Cindy Wilbur for Grand Canyon National Park 
Second place ($30.) to Laura Davids for Paradise Found 
Third place was a tie (splitting $20) Branda Jenkins for Cruise Memory and 
Kathy Scott for A New Life. 



  

Quilts on display at Paola     

Library: 

 Contact Kelly Stewart 

2022 

August-volunteer needed 

Sept-Jackie McLean 

Oct-Joyce Geiger 

Nov-Cindy Toburen 

Dec-Connie Epp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cee Kueser and Nancy H-K also had entries and voting was very close.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Debra Dameron, Secretary 

 

 
 
 
 
 
2022 Officers 
Presidents Cee Kueser (day) and Laura Davids (evening) 
1st VP Membership Diane Burnett and Jackie McLean 

2nd VP Programs Teresa Bauer and Robin Berrey 

Treasurer Sue Pierce 

Secretary Debra Dameron and Nancy Hart-Kline 

Historian Cindy Toburen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Quilts on display at the                 

Extension Office 

 Contact: Jerri Hefling 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


